
On January 20, President Biden signed Proclamation 10141, “Ending Discriminatory Bans on

Entry to the United States.” President Biden has made clear that the now-rescinded

Proclamations 9645 and 9983 were a stain on our national conscience, contravened our values,

jeopardized our alliances and partnerships, separated loved ones, and undermined our national

security.

Applicants from the affected countries may no longer be denied on the basis of nationality, and

the Department has taken a number of steps to ensure that applicants previously refused visas

under Proclamations 9645 and 9983 will not have future visa applications prejudiced in any way

by those prior decisions.

Home > ... > The Department’s 45-Day Review Following the Revocation of Proclamations 9645 and 9983

PRESS STATEMENT

NED PRICE, DEPARTMENT SPOKESPERSON

MARCH 8, 2021

The Department’s 45-Day Review Following the
Revocation of Proclamations 9645 and 9983



Share 

An o�cial website of the United States government Here's how you know
Travelers

Visas

AILA Doc. No. 21012231. (Posted 3/9/21)

https://www.state.gov/
https://www.state.gov/biographies/ned-price/
https://www.state.gov/travelers/
https://www.state.gov/visas/
https://www.state.gov/


As part of Proclamation 10141, President Biden directed the State Department, within 45 days,

to provide a report including a proposal for individuals whose immigrant visa applications were

denied due to Proclamations 9645 or 9983 and seek to have their applications reconsidered.

The Department has provided the results of our review to the White House.

The Department explored every possible avenue under the law for providing relief to affected

individuals.  Those whose immigrant visa applications received a final refusal on or after January

20, 2020 due to the Proclamations may seek re-adjudication without resubmitting their

application forms or paying any additional fees, provided the underlying visa petitions remain

valid. Under current regulations, those whose immigrant visa applications were denied prior to

January 20, 2020 may also be reconsidered, but these individuals must submit new applications

and pay a new application fee.

FY 2017 – FY 2020 Diversity Visa applicants who were not issued visas are statutorily barred

from being issued visas based on their selection as Diversity Visa applicants in those fiscal years,

as the deadlines for visa issuance in those fiscal years have expired.

As the Department works to serve affected applicants as quickly as possible, the health and

safety of our workforce and customers remains paramount. The COVID-19 pandemic, and the

health safeguards it has necessitated, continue to severely impact the number of visas our

embassies and consulates abroad are able to process. Our team in Washington and around the

world continue to work tirelessly to find ways to increase the number of immigrant visa

appointments, and will continue to do so in the coming months.
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